## Hazelton, Laura

From: Kate Connell

 Sent:
 30 October 2018 11:06

 To:
 Hazelton, Laura

**Subject:** Planning ref: 2018/3956/P

## Dear Ms Hazelton,

I'm writing to you this morning on behalf of Breast Cancer Haven, who I understand are in the process of hopefully securing a building in Birkenhead Street, Kings Cross for their new premises as they will soon be moving out of their current space. Having been a very grateful recipient of their services this summer, I would just like to add my support to their application for change of use for the premises. The Haven is unique not only in London but in the UK, offering incredible support and treatments which were both a great relief for me after being diagnosed early this year, and whilst undergoing treatment this summer. Having access to this kind of support when you are at your lowest - and for this support to be free of charge and easily accessible - is just invaluable. I sincerely hope Camden Council will approve their application and allow the Haven to continue to provide a wonderful, safe space for breast cancer sufferers for years to come.

Best wishes Kate Connell